
 
 

Memo 
To: Board of Trustees 
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: February 21, 2023 
Re: Board Policy Manual Preface 
 
 
The College regularly reviews the Board Policy Manual for currency and accuracy, bringing any 
recommendations for additions, modifications, or deletions to the Policy Manual to the Board for consideration. 
The preface to the Policy Manual provides introductory material to readers. It describes the Board’s policymaking 
role, policy adoption procedure, and contact information for questions regarding the policy manual. The Board 
last revised the preface in 2019, and, to reflect current College operations, the College recommends updating the 
preface as reflected in the enclosed document.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  
 
The Board of Trustees approves the revised preface to the Board Policy Manual, as presented.   
 
 
 


